
 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington DC, 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Route 15 Trail and Crossing at Catharpin Creek project in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Prince William County, Virginia, located at 1 

County Complex Court, Woodbridge, Virginia 22192. The funding would be used to construct a shared 

use trail on Route 15 and underpass connection at Catharpin Creek. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds as it will create a connection between a large residential community with three public 

schools, neighborhood retail and recreation, to James Long Park, a 230-acre public park with multiple 

sports fields. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

      Sincerely, 

M 
      Suhas Subramanyam 

      Member of Congress 


